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 St Mary and St Thomas CE Primary School Newsletter

Week Beginning: Monday 15th January 2018
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KS2 EUCHARIST 
This week we held our KS2 Eucharist service led by Reverend Harry. The theme of the service was ‘Freedom’ and was linked to Martin Luther King day which was celebrated on Monday and builds upon our Unicef ‘Rights of a Child’ work. 
Y3 FAMILY LEARNING 
Thank you to the parents and carers who joined us for Y3 family learning on Wednesday. The meeting was designed to inform parents about the ways in which you can support your child with their times tables. Times tables are a crucial building block for pupils’ mathematical understanding and the session provided lots of fun ways to help your child learn them. If you missed the session, please contact Mrs Murphy to get a copy of the materials used in the session. 
CAREERS DAY
We will be holding our whole school careers day on Tuesday 6th March. This is an opportunity for us to talk to children about their aspirations for the future. In order to make a success of this day we will need your help- we would like parents, carers or family members to come and share your working experience with the children discussing things such as what your job involves- we are looking for people in all careers including local trades people. If you would like to come into school to talk about your career to groups of children then please come and speak to Mrs Lewis who will be planning the day with the school council. Your help would be much appreciated.
PARENT QUESTIONNAIRE FEEDBACK 
Attached is the feedback from the parent questionnaire carried out before Christmas. We would like to thank all the parents and carers who took part and we value your feedback. 


LOOKING AHEAD:
Tuesday 23rd January: 	Y3 family worship 9am school hall- Latecomers will not be allowed in
Thursday 25th January: 	Y4 Parent Insight morning 9-10:30am
Young Carers’ Day- children will be able to wear their own clothes for a £1 donation 
Thursday 1st February: 		Whole school number day 
					Y5 family learning 2:15pm in the school hall 
Monday 5th February:	Y3 parent/ teacher interviews- you should have received a text message to book an appointment this week, if you haven’t, please contact the school office to arrange one












Well done to the following children, who have won the Headteacher’s Award this week!

	CLASS
	NAME
	REASON

	NURSERY AM 
	Daniel 
	A fantastic bear model!

	NURSERY PM
	Amelia-Rose 
	Excellent participation in singing

	RECEPTION
	Aleksis 
	Good explaining in maths

	YEAR 1
	Maddison 
	Lovely independent writing

	YEAR 2
	Amelia 
	Super writing

	YEAR 3
	Keira 
	Trying hard with writing

	YEAR 4
	Polly 
	A beautiful piece of writing!

	YEAR 5
	Bradley 
	Consistently working hard and contributing in class

	YEAR 6
	Ryan 
	Great efforts in reading lessons



       


	LUNCHTIME AWARDS
	YEAR
	NAMEATTENDANCE AWARD
Whole school attendance last week was 95.3%
Well done to Year 2 with 98.5% and Year 5 with 100%.  They have won the class attendance awards this week!
Well done everyone!


	REC
	Lucas 

	YEAR 1 
	Isabella 

	YEAR 2
	Jayden 

	YEAR 3
	Lareina 

	YEAR 4
	Bobby 

	YEAR 5
	Emily 

	YEAR 6
	Iyanu 



ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK
         Rec                         94.4%
Y1			  91.0%
Y2			  98.5%
Y3			  97.1%
Y4		              97.6%
Y5			  100%
   Y6 	 	           93.9%  
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	WELL BEING

	
	
	Disagree
	Agree
	Strongly agree

	1
	My child is happy at St Mary & St Thomas
	1%
	99%

	2
	My child has friends at school. 
	0%
	100%

	3
	There is a happy atmosphere at school.
	0%
	100%

	4
	I feel welcome when I come into school.
	0%
	100%

	5
	St Mary & St Thomas has a good reputation.
	0%
	100%

	6
	The school buildings are well maintained.
	0%
	100%

	7
	The school is secure and safe.
	1%
	99%

	8
	The classrooms are clean, tidy, and attractive and provide an effective working environment for my child.
	0
	100%

	9
	The outdoor environment at St Mary & St Thomas is effective at supporting creativity and learning. 
	0
	100%

	CURRICULUM

	10
	I am kept well informed about what my child is learning in school.
	2%
	98%

	11
	My child is making good progress. 
	1%
	99%

	12
	I am kept well informed about how my child’s progress.
	3%
	97%

	13
	I am given enough information about how I can support my child at home.
	1%
	99%

	14
	I am happy with the teaching at St Mary & St Thomas. 
	0%
	100%

	15
	St Mary & St Thomas has high expectations for my child.
	0%
	100%

	16
	St Mary & St Thomas ensures that my child reaches their full potential.
	0%
	100%

	17
	I understand the homework expectations in my child’s Year group.
	0%
	100%

	18
	I think my child gets the right amount of homework.
	4%
	96%

	ENRICHMENT AND EXTRA CURRCULAR ACTIVITIES

	19
	School trips and visits are worthwhile experiences.
	0%
	100%

	20
	St Mary & St Thomas provides a varied range of enrichment weeks and activities.
	1%
	99%

	21
	St Mary & St Thomas runs enough after school clubs.
	4%
	96%

	BEHAVIOUR AND PASTORAL CARE

	22
	I think the school’s system of rewarding and praising children are effective.
	2%
	98%

	23
	I think the school’s system of discipline is effective.
	0%
	100%

	24
	I am confident that St Mary & St Thomas deals with inappropriate behaviour effectively. 
	0%
	100%

	25
	The school’s values and attitudes have a positive effect on my child. 
	0%
	100%

	26
	The school treats my child fairly.
	0%
	100%

	27
	My child is confident that should they have a problem, there is someone they can go to in school who will listen to them.
	1%
	99%

	28
	My child enjoys playtimes and lunchtimes.
	0%
	100%

	29
	My child finds school meals enjoyable.
	10%
	90%

	30
	St Mary & St Thomas helps to promote a healthy lifestyle.
	0%
	100%

	COMMUNICATION

	31
	I think members of staff at St Mary & St Thomas are approachable.
	0%
	100%

	32
	Parent consultation meetings provide me with the information I require about my child’s progress and achievement.
	0%
	100%

	33
	The end of year school report provides me with the information I require about my child’s progress and achievement.
	0
	100%





	34
	The weekly newsletter provides me with clear information regarding what has happened in school but also about future events.
	1%
	99%

	35
	I have visited the school website.
	13%
	87%

	36
	I understand the role of the school Governors.
	10%
	90%

	37
	I feel that I can approach the school if I have a concern. 
	4%
	96%

	38
	I believe my concerns would be dealt by the school in a satisfactory manner. 
	4%
	96%

	39
	The school is led and managed well.
	2%
	98%

	40
	[bookmark: _Hlk503876444]The school encourages parents and carers to play an active part in school life.
	6%
	94%


Thank you to our parents and carers for taking the time to complete the questionnaire and for the overwhelmingly positive response. We have had over 90 responses. Year 3 parents and carers will have their parent consultation meetings before half term and will complete their responses then. 
Action to be taken following responses
Q29) My child finds school meals enjoyable –The catering company we use (Mellors) are always eager to hear feedback about school meals and where possible, will change their menu to reflect this feedback. If you have any feedback you would like us to pass on to Mellors, then please contact the school office. 
Q35) I have visited the school website – we regularly update our website with useful information, we also now have a school twitter page which you can view on the front page of our website, along with the weekly newsletter which can be found at: www.sm-st.co.uk Please go and have a look!
Q36) I understand the role of the school Governors – Please look on the school web site in the governors’ section for more information of who and what our governors do or ask your child. Our governors visit the children throughout the year through governor open morning; drop ins and special school events and act as critical friends to help improve our school.
Q37) I feel that I can approach the school if I have a concern- As all our parents will know that we have an open-door policy in school and parent and carer feedback is welcomed and valued. We have a parents’ forum especially set up so that we, as a school, can specifically seek out parent and carer views on various topics. If you have a concern, can I remind parents and carers of the following ways in which you can communicate with school: 
· Raising any concerns at the three parent consultation meetings held each academic year
· Parents are welcome to come into school and speak to a member of staff by making an appointment to see your child’s class teacher, an Assistant Headteacher, Miss Smith or Mrs Lewis
· We have at least two senior members of staff on duty each morning when dropping your children off at school so you can always pass a message on then
· Send a note in your child’s reading record or school bag
Q40) The school encourages parents and carers to play an active part in school life- We provide a range of ways in which parents and carers can get involved in school life which include:
· Three parent/ carer consultation meetings which keep parents informed of their child’s progress and wellbeing in school
· Annual meet the teacher meeting at the beginning of the school year where parents and carers are provided with a class handbook full of useful information
· Two family learning sessions plus a parent insight morning where you get to come into school and observe a real-life lesson delivered by your child’s class teacher 
· Weekly/ project homework and reading where you can help to support your child and find out about what they’ve been learning about in school
· Family worship and church worship for your child’s class
· Special events such as fun day and enterprise week
· Parental workshops such as anti-bullying workshops 
· Regular questionnaires where parents and carers views are sought on a variety of topics 
· Weekly newsletter detailing events which have taken place in school and upcoming events to look out for

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you to all our parents and carers who completed their feedback form.
Believe in ourselves, each other and God; Achieve in all we do; Shine every day!
Confidence, Trust, Resilience, Compassion, Hope, Independence, Forgiveness
Barton Close, WA10 2HS Tel 01744678010 Email stmarythomas@three-saints.org.uk Web www.sm-st.co.uk
image3.emf
St Mary& St Thomas Parent Questionnaire   Feedback   2017 - 18  


image1.png




image2.png




